Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
re: 285 Gooding Avenue, Braunstone
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Dear Leicester City Council, Under the Freedom of Information Act, please provide me with the following information concerning the council owned property at number 285 Gooding Avenue, Braunstone:

1) On what date did 'Revolution Support Services Ltd' hand the property back to the Leicester City Council..?

Answer:

02/08/22

2) On what date did the Leicester City Council last visit the property..?

13/09/22

3) What work's to the property are required to bring it back into use..?
The specification of work has not yet been completed. This will be done within the next 4 months.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Regulation 14 of the EIR as exception contained in Regulation 12(4)(d) - incomplete documents is engaged.
4) In a previous request you was asked if you had ever served any form of notice to the previous tenant for having an untidy property or gardens to which you replied 'no'. Please provide an explanation why no such notice(s) have never been served.

Leicester City Council’s response to your above question (previous request reference FOIA 25110) is published on the Council’s website at: 

FOIA 25110 (leicester.gov.uk)
The exemption to disclosure under Section 21 of the Act, and the equivalent exception to disclosure under EIR-Regulation 6 (1) (b) it is reasonable to make information available by other means- is being applied here, namely the information is reasonably accessible to you by other means.

5) What further works will be undertaken to the front and rear gardens..? 
who will be carrying out the works ie Leicester city council or private contractors..? and on what date(s) will works commence..?

Please see the response to question 3. Any work required will be included within the specification of work once completed. The exemption to disclosure contained at Section 1(1) of the FOIA and the equivalent exception contained at Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR- information not held by the Council at the time the request was made, apply.


6) Has the Leicester City Council listed the property to its online housing register for people to bid on it..? 

No, the property is not yet ready to be advertised on Leicester HomeChoice.

7) Has anyone approached the Leicester City Council to try and purchase the property..?

No application has been received by the Council’s Right to Buy team at this time.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
